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Background 
 
IMIS is the UK-based professional body for the management of information 
systems, including the multi-media systems that are beginning to transform 
education, training and research, as well as entertainment and retailing, 
around the Pacific rim. 
 
Over the past two decades IMIS members have seen the European information 
industries first stagnate and then begin to atrophy. This process has been 
expedited by a series of ill-judged regulatory initiatives, including under 
the banner of "harmonisation". In consequence over half the IMIS membership 
now lives and works outside Europe, many in those nations to which UK and EU-
based information systems and service jobs, including content creation and 
electronic publishing have been relocated over recent years.  
 
The surreal thought processes behind this issues paper exemplify a mindset 
that looks set to expedite that process by helping drive away what is left of 
our content creation and publication industries, while failing to protect 
children or consumers from abuse.  
 
The absence of any analysis by the Commission of the economic consequences of 
past EU policies with regard to the regulation of information society and e-
commerce products and services, let alone of those likely to follow from this 
initiative, led one of our members to consider how a future historian might 
view the likely consequences of this initiative. We believe that his short 
paper will be more effective in helping open up constructive debate than would 
a conventional response: 
 
====================== 
The Day the Internet Stopped -  
 
Found in a 2020 time warp   
 
The class of '68 took to the streets in mass protest and tried to change the 
world. The class of '08 took to the 'net in mass protest and changed 
cyberspace forever. In 1968 the students of the Sorbonne, protesting over 
local national grievances, triggered a pan-european upheaval that threatened 
to rival that of 1848 but no government actually toppled and the effects on 
the world economy were negligible.  
 
In 2008 the students of Europe not only forced the resignation of the 
Commission, the abandonment of the TV without Frontiers Directive and the 
repeal (a previously impossible process) of the Intellectual Property Rights 
Enforcement Directive, they triggered the final American revolt against the 
Digital Millennium Copyright Act that collapsed the World Intellectual 
Property Organisation. The world economy did not recover from the wave of 
global piracy and protectionism that followed until the agreement of the 
Beijing Convention in 2012, with its mix of registered contributions, shared 
licenses and fair return (policed by a competitive choice of mediation and 
adjudication processes).  
 



The subsequent "creativity-led" boom really did "make poverty history" for 
most of the developing world, at the same time as ending youth unemployment 
and unrest in "the old world". Only the "mad mullahs" and their equally 
intolerant Christian counterparts suffered as their recruitment pools 
evaporated in the global market for ideas and beliefs, as well as materials.    
 
The root causes of the two revolts have striking parallels but equally 
striking differences. The students' perception that the legislative and 
regulatory policies of their rulers had parted company with economic reality 
and the rulers' doubt as to the value of their own policies was common to 
both. What was different was the key role in 2008 played by the offspring of 
leading politicians and officials and the way that most of the business 
community sided (albeit after some initial hesitation) with the students.  
 
That hesitation evaporated as they saw how the students were using the power 
of the inter-national grid computing networks to filter the traffic of the 
government regulatory agencies and their tame monopolies and cartels, while 
leaving others alone and expediting traffic critical to health, welfare and 
the commercial well-being of the businesses of which they approved. The 
electronic blockade of Brussels and of the Common Market Agricultural Policy, 
while hi-jacking the financial systems to expedite payments to small farmers, 
suppliers and research groups, was a political masterstroke.   
 
The spark for the revolt of 2008 was the extradition to the United States of 
Jean Dupont, team leader for the open systems print mask (which enabled any 
print cartridge to work on any printer) for breach of the US Digital 
Millennium Copyright Act. But the real cause was the termination of the 
European graduate recruitment programmes of the content creation and 
publishing houses, when it became apparent that the Televisions with Frontiers 
Directive would commercially cripple any innovative multi-media operation 
based within the European Union. The revelation that even the pop-ups 
advertising the special offers in the Students Union bar, which paid for the 
University Internet newscast, would be banned, unless hosted outside Europe, 
was seized on as evidence as to just how out of touch the politicians were. 
 
The main communications services providers had already moved their operations 
off-shore to avoid being covered by what had become colloquially known as the 
IMRI ("It moves: regulate it") Directive. The failure of the French term, 
infinitely more bitter and expressive, to capture the imagination, was itself 
seen as evidence of the way in which moves supposedly designed to strengthen 
the cultural richness of the Europe had been so counterproductive.    
 
Europe had become the black hole in the global communications doughnut: with 
business and consumers receiving their information and entertainments feeds 
from the Americas, Asia and even Africa, and basing their information hubs 
anywhere save near home. The consequent creeping collapse of prospects of 
future local employment for journalists, media pundits and critics, let alone 
the creative artists, producers and publishers of stage, screen, print meant 
that the Commission had no friends left when the students struck.   
 
It is, however, ironic, that it was the use of the power of the Internet by 
the students that led directly to our current global information governance 
regimes, with the customers of most major suppliers electing independent 
commissioners to monitor usage and having the right to block traffic with 
those who do not: a more harmonised and coherent approach than the Commission 
had ever dared even imagine, but also over the dead reputations of those who 



had presided over the regulatory ossification of the economies of the European 
Union and its member states. 
 
The initial reaction to the students' imaginative use of technologies that had 
already been available for nearly a decade was amusement at the webcast 
revelations of the private lives of politicians and glitterati, after they 
used the computing power of the international Academic Network to break into 
the covert surveillance files of almost every EU member state and newspaper 
group and selectively publish what they found.  
 
However, that satisfaction turned to concern after the lynchings that followed 
the e-mails to patient support groups from the collective of medical students, 
giving names and addresses of animal rights activists who had sabotaged trials 
into potentially life saving new drugs. 
 
It quickly became apparent that the use of the Internet really did need to be 
controlled against abuse, but not in the way that the eurocrats had envisaged.  
 
Indeed, it has been said that the regulatory regime of today, combing the 
traditions of thought exemplified by Confucius and Jefferson, is almost 
exactly the opposite of that envisaged back in 2005. The growth of genuine and 
transparent self-regulation, instituted by companies competing to show their 
customers that they were better global citizens and run from locations outside 
the control of national state regulators, proved so popular and bypassed so 
many impossible political dilemmas that the various attempts at co- (as in 
covert) regulation were quickly abandoned. 
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